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Dear Friends and Fellow Republicans 

First off, I want to thank each and everyone of you who has come to me with your ideas

and suggestions for how to fight this coup d'etat by the Democratic Party.  Earlier today, I

spoke with Rich Anderson, RPV Chair, about how to hold a "Support Our President Rally"

in the next week or two.  Given the fact that time is running out, and that our illustrious

Governor King Ralph Northam is trying to again shut down dissent by limiting gatherings to

25 or less, our hands are somewhat tied, but not 100%. 

Chairman Anderson and I are working on doing a rally at the State Capitol and the RPV

Chair is reaching out to House GOP Leader Todd Gilbert to see how this can be done. 

This will have to be a prayer rally, so as to keep it legal and so that King Ralph's goons can

not disrupt this rally.  Given that the overwhelming majority of us (myself included) are

people of the Judeo Christian faith, this should not be a problem. I will keep each of you

posted as to the future of this proposed rally.  We are hoping for a date of Friday December
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4.  Will let you know more as more details become available.  No date has been set in

stone yet.   

In Other News 

This weekend, the 6th Congressional District GOP Executive Committee met in

Waynesboro Va.  Ben Cline and members of his staff were kind enough to address the

Executive Committee, and we were all very pleased that the Congressman accepted our

invitation to address the Exec Committee.  Among other things, North Region Vice Chair

Randy Gilbert has agreed to take on a monumental task, that of being in charge of Election

Integrity for the 6th Congressional District.  Given that there were numerous issues with

ballot irregularities in both Lynchburg and Roanoke City, the issue of ballot integrity is the

defining issue of our time.  Thanks to Randy Gilbert for agreeing to take on this issue. And

also thanks to Curt Lilly for offering to assist Randy in this endeavor.   

Also, given the fact that King Ralph is trying to take us backwards instead of forwards

regarding the reopening of our economy, and in his latest executive order has decreed that

public and private gatherings may only have up to 25 people, both Bedford County Soil

and Water Board Member Izzy Knight and yours truly (in my place as a Member of the

Strasburg Town Council) have written Nullification Resolutions that would direct each

locale to not enforce the Governor's latest executive order.   

Bedford County will be voting on their resolution this evening, Strasburg will vote on my

resolution Monday November 30.   

Thanks from the bottom of my heart to each of you for all the hard work you are doing, and

are going to do.  It is only with your help that we will take back Virginia!   

I remain your servant 

S John Massoud 

6th District Republican Party Chairman
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Upcoming Events: 

November 23 - Bedford County Board of Supervisors Meeting - On the agenda will
be the Nullification Resolution listed above.  Start time is 7 PM.  Board of Supervisors
Room, 122 E. Main Street, Bedford Va.   

November 30 - Strasburg Town Council will be meeting to discuss my resolution to
nullify Governor Northam's latest Executive Order.  Start time is 7 PM.  Strasburg
Town Hall.   

December 5 - State Central Meeting - meeting will be virtual via ZOOM.  
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